OPEN ACCESS


Changes to the ‘Feedback’ system for Cochrane reviews
Purpose

To inform the CCSG on recent changes to the Feedback system.
Urgency

Low. 

Access

This is an open access paper.

Background
At its Dublin meeting in 2006, the Steering Group approved the recommendation from FMAG for the adoption of a single, ‘formal feedback’ system, in which all comments would receive editorial review by Feedback Editors and/or their Review Group Co-ordinators (RGCs), in consonance with accepted guidelines. It was decided that the current ‘rapid response’ system of posting online comments without editorial review should cease. The FMAG was asked to develop strategies to increase the use of Feedback for subsequent review by the Steering Group, to work with Wiley to enhance the clarity, visibility and accessibility of Feedback, and to work with the IMS to enhance the usefulness to Feedback Editors and RGCs of a feedback management system.

The new system was instituted with Issue 3, 2007.  
1.  There is now one link to submit new feedback (“Submit Feedback”).

2.  Feedback is now only visible once published within the review; there is no “Add/View Feedback” link.

 Discussion and Issues
The shortest time for feedback to become visible after it has been submitted is now two months: the deadline for CRGs to submit protocols and reviews is two months before publication of the next issue.

CRGs determine whether feedback is published, CRGs and review authors determine whether to change a review.

Good aspects of feedback

1. Now only one ‘Feedback’ button, so confusion reduced.

2. Feedback process clearly the responsibility of the CRG.
Problems

1. Feedback can get ‘lost’. Need a system to track feedback to benefit RGC   and Feedback Editor, but also to maintain the transparency of the Collaboration.


2. Process is slow. With Issue 3, 2007 the speed with which feedback is published is dictated by the quarterly issues of The Cochrane Library.
3. Process is not transparent: risk that feedback may be subject to a biased process that could exclude ‘inconvenient’ feedback. Any tracking system should allow independent scrutiny of feedback, and how it has been dealt with. This requirement could be met by IMS (discuss with Monica).
Probably should retain:

a. One Feedback button.

b. CRG responsibility for dealing with feedback.
But consider:

a. Separate posting site for feedback.

b. Archiving of redundant feedback (for instance, once review updated), still viewable on site (via ‘archive’).

c. Removing ‘Feedback’ section from review.

Next steps
FMAG will contact RGCs and Feedback Editors for each CRG to review the current system and discuss possible new developments.
Decision required

None. This paper is for information, although input from CCSG members would be welcome.
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